
J"uly 18, 1940 

Mr. .Amon Carter 

Fort Worth, Texas 

Dear Mr. Carter : 

Attached is a copy of a letter received t oday 
from Mr. Emanuel. 

HSF:V 
ENC. 

Harold S. Foster, ager 
INDUSTRIAL DEP.AR'IMENT 



AVIATION AND TRANSPORTATION CORPORATION 

420 LEXINGTON AVENUE 

NEW YORK 

.Tuly 17, 1940 

Harold s. Foster, Esq. 
Manager, Industrial Department 
Fort Worth Chamber of Commerce 
Fort Worth, Texas 

My dear Mr. Foster: 

This will acknowledge the receipt 
of your interesting brochure on "Industrial 
Fort Worth" - it is extremely well prepared. 

Your grand citizen, Mr • .Amon Carter, 
has already talked to me about locating an air­
craft factory in Fort Worth, and our company has 
this very much in mind should it become neces­
sary to expand our facilities in connection with 
the defense program. 

I am taking the liberty of sending 
your brochure to Mr. Harry Woodhead, president 
of Aviation Manufacturing Corporation, with head­
quarters in Williamsport, Pennsylvania, as he op­
erates that company. I am sure he will be much 
interested in it, and we will communicate with Mr. 
Carter immediat ely should anything arise. 

Again thanking you for sending me the 
brochure, I am 

VE W 

Sincerely yours, 

( Signed) 
Victor Emanuel 


